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Umatilla Fire District Meeting

The April 10, 2024, meeting called to order by Board Vice-Chair Robert Holden.
Present:
Board Members: Robert Holden, Darla Huxel, Steven Williams via zoom.
Staff: Chris Grant, Jeannie Bowman, Dakota Paola, Seth Gorham and Ray Harris
Absent:  Amber Biern, Kyle Sipe
Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve February minutes by Darla, 2nd by Steven approved unanimously. Motion to approve March Minutes by Darla, 2nd by Steven approved unanimously.
Audience Participation: None
Statements of Bills list, checks and check register were reviewed by the board members and signed. No additional questions asked regarding expenditure reports.  Reviewed and signed. Motion to accept items presented by Robert, 2nd by Darla, Approved unanimously.
Information Items:  
Chief Report: See Attached – During the Chief Report Chris mentioned wanting to go away from Lexipol. Jeannie voiced concerns as these policies are verified for legal purposes anytime a change is made. Chris would like to use Target Solutions however it is a record-keeping program only. Jeannie stated that there are numerous policies issued through Lexipol already and many more ready to be implemented.
Union Business: N/A
Volunteer Report: N/A
Old Business:
1. Surplus Items: additional $1643 from the surplus sale. Additional items were donated to Seneca Fire.
New Business:
1. Irrigon Fire Annexation Letter- Chief Grant presented a copy of a letter sent to our neighboring district regarding annexing land within 7 miles of the Irrigon Fire Station. Chief Grant reached out to Chief Roberts, he stated this was a courtesy letter and they had no intention of annexing across county lines. Jeannie spoke with SDAO, we were presented with several options from doing nothing to obtaining legal counsel when/if we receive a letter.
2. TRCI Contract- Chief Grant is working with Superintendent Reyes regarding this, the new proposal is $1500 per month (we currently receive 4817 per month) they are asking for additional training and items to be included in the contract. Chief will keep the board updated.
3. Contract Meeting- Robert and Chief Grant met earlier today to review and Chief will get with the union president to set a date for Robert, Chief and Union Representatives to review contract language and decide on comparable. Agencies.
4. Budget Meeting- The meeting set for tonight had to be postponed for several reasons, Jeannie is unsure how to budget due to contracts not being in place, Darla stated we need to budget and then look at the contracts. Jeannie asked for input and guidance as we have several line items that are going to be over and will need to have money moved and possibly even a supplemental budget if it exceeds the % that can be transferred. As it stands now the carryover that is used to make payroll and basic bills from July to November is lower than it has been. We may need to consider a loan to bridge the gap. We also will have a 7% increase for Medical insurance next year as well. Not everyone is in attendance, it was suggested to discuss at the May meeting.
5. Vehicle Surplus- Holdover to May meeting. 
Items not on Agenda Open to Public, Board and Staff Participation:
Audit- Jeannie checked with the auditor after tax season and it will be sent for review. It was reported that there are no major findings.
Dakota reported back on his findings for the Paramedic Program. Items requested by the Board.
· Payment- pay per term at the beginning of each term.
· Advisor Chris Arbuckle @ Chemeketa College
· He would need to complete 250 hospital hours at his convenience. 
· He would also need to complete 350-600 field internship hours that again he can schedule at his cost.

Chief Grant expressed concerns over the cost of the program, start-up costs for carrying ALS drugs, medical oversite and how Dakota would maintain his skills. 
Robert and Darla both expressed the answer was not “no” but more information was needed. Dakota’s plan is to apply and if he is accepted decide and plan from that point.

 AGENDA SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS:
Budget review and Meetings
Lexipol/Target Solutions
Vehicle Surplus
TRCI Contract
Chief Grant would like to enter into executive session for Contract review.

Motion to adjourn by Steven 2nd by Darla. Approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:16 pm


Kyle Sipe, Chairman			Jeannie Bowman, Clerk
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